
COVID-19 

In accordance with the updated guidance released by the Virginia Department of Health (VDH) 
and the Fairfax County Health Department, The St. James recommends that everyone, including 
individuals fully vaccinated against COVID-19, wear a mask while visiting the Complex. 
Individuals who are not fully vaccinated should wear a mask and practice physical distancing 
during their visit. 

The St. James team members are currently required to wear masks while working inside the 
Complex. 

Masks are generally not needed outside if fully vaccinated. Fully vaccinated people might choose 
to wear a mask in crowded outdoor spaces if they or someone in their household has a 
compromised immune system. Individuals who are not fully vaccinated should wear a mask in 
crowded outdoor settings and practice physical distancing.  

 


